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Addendum 

 

8. New Business 

 

Assistant Chief Zingaro explained that his current recruitment process includes 
currently going to Norwalk Community College, Housatonic Community College, 
and Gateway Community College.  He presently attends alone and sets up a table and 
hands out business cards.  Commissioner Healy suggested the utilization of interns to 
help Assistant Chief Zingaro with the process.  Commissioner Brennan suggested 
advertising, and Chief LaVecchia explained that the Department had done that before 
with very poor results. 

 

Commissioner Healy made a motion to form a sub-committee for recruitment.  The 
Recruitment Committee is composed of Commissioner Healy, Commissioner 
Bercham, Commissioner Stein, Assistant Chief Zingaro, and Union Vice President 
Ricci. 

 

Chief LaVecchia spoke on the current test and changes that may need to be 
implemented.  He explained the two current fitness tests are on a pass/fail grading 
system. 

 

 

 

Amended by C. Birney 
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